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                                What do you believe?  Where do you see yourself? 
 
 
 

                       
 
 
 

 

                Hello everybody, 
 

So, how are we going just now? I hope that all of our school community families are managing to ride 
  this incredible wave of social upheaval. I know that I am using every bit of skill I can muster and  

every friend I can find to make good decisions for our young people during this challenging time. 
I hope you too are looking to others for the support that is so very important right now. 
I have my eye on the future, after all our vision is that we are a school that looks to the future, 
that is óFuture-focusedô, in preparing our young people for their present and projected lives. To be a 
school that looks to the contemporary world to identify the skills and abilities that young people  
require now and into the future, we have been working to  change, dare I say, to ópivotô our practice to    



 

 

enable our vision. This requires a óGrowth Mindsetô and moving away from fixed beliefs, taking on the 
challenge of change, integrity and most of all ócourageô. I believe our young people are all of those 
things and so very much more.  
 
Over the past year and a half we have been working with an international expert, Lee Watanabe-
Crockett, who has engaged staff in both face-to-face and on-line learning around achieving ô10 Shifts 
of Practiceô in the way we view and ódoô our learning and teaching. Leeôs approach is supported by 
international research and it is not by chance, that his work aligns with much of the Victorian Education 
Departmentôs óPedagogical Platformô for learning and teaching. One leading emphasis of óFuture-
focused Schoolsô is that they insist upon the simultaneous nurturing of the soul, the mind and the 
heart. I have always believed that, as the famous Daniel Goleman said; ñEmotions are the gatekeepers 
of the Intellectò. I have always believed that if we and particularly, children and young people, do not 
feel emotionally safe and happy then they will not be enabled to do their best in life; in learning, 
socializing and importantly, in growing and developing. 
 
For those of you who are fans of Twitter, Thom Markham wrote a very thought provoking post 
for Mindshift (Nov.16, 2016) where he suggests that empathy holds the key for transforming 
21st Century learning.  Markham writes: 
 
ñWhat if we discovered one unifying factor that brought all of this confusion under one roof and gave 
us a coherent sense of how to stimulate the intellect, teach children to engage in collaborative problem 
solving and creative challenge, and foster social-emotional balance and stability. One factor, if we got 
right, would change the equation for learning in the same way that confirming the existence of a 
fundamental particle informs a grand theory of the universe?  That factor exists: Itôs called empathy.ò 
 
Markham suggests that empathy provides óthe emotional sustenance for outstanding 
human performance.ô It includes óthe feeling of being able to understand and share anotherôs 
experience and emotions.ô He goes on to write about seven concepts which connect the importance 
of empathy to what I will call ógrowing understanding for each otherô and óthe work or learning we do 
together.ô  
 
Our students I believe are being brave enough to take up this challenge at a time where they have no 
choice; our students, your children, are at this very turbulent time, embracing the dynamics of change 
and are adapting to an environment that is insisting right now, that they develop and use a óGrowth 
Mind Setô. I am proud of our young people and of the courage they are showing in adapting to their 
here and now: their tomorrow will be different than the world that we have known. 
 
Letôs keep focused on the future everyone. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Vicki 
 



  
 

 

 

 

 

Assistant Principal Report 

Ms. Selen Atilla  

 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

13 August - Parent teacher interviews 

 

18 September ς Last day of Term,  

                              2:05 pm dismissal 

 

 

Welcome Back LNSC Community, 
 

I wanted to begin this entry of the newsletter by thanking our LNSC community for being so adaptive and 
flexible during these unprecedented times. The safety and wellbeing of our students, staff and LNSC families 
has always been our first and foremost priority. This is what drives ALL aspects of our work.  
 
As you are aware, on Monday 13th July, VCE and VCAL students returned to on-site learning, whilst the Years 7 
to 10 students returned to remote and flexible learning. All staff and students were required to wear face masks 
at all times, with the exception of staff whilst teaching. Our Year 11 and Year 12 students are to be commended 
for their maturity whilst adhering with these instructions.  
 

On Wednesday 5th August, all students commenced remote and flexible learning. Based on the feedback 
received from our community, we were able to refine some of our processes to further improve the remote 
learning and teaching processes during Stage 4 restrictions.  

¶ On-line sessions continue to be shortened by 20 minutes, allowing staff and ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ time for a short 
break between lessons.  

¶ Attendance links are created for each session and are posted on Compass Lesson Plans. 

¶ A minimum of 50% of session times are WebEx video conferences to ensure that students have regular 
interaction with their teachers and classmates. 

¶ Wellbeing checks have commenced for all students. Home Group teachers aim to contact their students 
on a weekly/fortnightly basis to touch base and see how each of their students are doing.  

¶ Attendance is closely being monitored by the Student Wellbeing and Management team. Support is 
provided when in needed.  

¶ The Wellbeing team are regularly posting wellbeing tips and activities on Compass for students, staff and 
families. Please look out for the latest Yoga mindfulness activity! 

 

Whilst I acknowledge our families for their efforts and support of our students, I would also like to 
acknowledge the LNSC staff who have been working effortlessly behind the scenes during this pandemic. Their 
continuous commitment to ensure that our students are provided with the resilience and tools to continue to 
soldier on and make the most out of even the most difficult times is much appreciated. Those who have been 
working above and beyond include our Education Support staff, Careers/Pathways/Course Counselling team, 
IT team, Student Management & Wellbeing team, Home Group teachers, Reporting Leader, Subject Selection 
ǘŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘ ƎƻŜǎ ƻƴΧΦΦ  
 

Finally I would like to acknowledge Ms. Vicki Watson, the proud Principal of Lalor North Secondary College for 
her extraordinary leadership during these extraordinary times.  
 

Thank you Vicki from your staff, students and families for working tirelessly to ensure that we are always safe, 
supported, happy and well. We appreciate everything you do for us. 

 

HAPPY PRINCIPALõS DAY to an AMAZING PRINCIPAL ð VICKI WATSON  
 

 
 



 

 
 

 

Assistant Principal 
Curriculum Report 
Ms. Sharon Scopel  

 

 

 

 
 

Welcome back to the start of Term 3, 
 

Our Year 11 & 12 students have returned to school and begun their Unit 2 & 4 studies while our 
students in years 7 to 10 have resumed remote learning. Our VCE and VCAL students are operating on 
a normal timetable. Students learning remotely will continue to operate on a modified timetable. This 
means all classes start at the usual time but finish earlier. Classes in effect have been reduced from 72 
minutes to 50 minutes. Learning remotely can pose some difficulties. It is therefore very important 
that students keep to a normal routine ensuring that they have adequate sleep and are ready to start 
the school day on time. It is also important that students remain engaged and keep up to date. This 
will include, attending scheduled Webex classes as well as completing the set class tasks. If students 
are having difficulty with some of the work they should ask questions during on-line classes and or 
email their teachers with their concerns. 
 
Elective selection 2021 
 
Expression of interest forms have been distributed for students currently in years 7, 8 & 9 for our 
2021 elective program. Students can access these by going into their English class learning tasks and 
ǎŎǊƻƭƭƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŜŜ Ψ9ƭŜŎǘƛǾŜ {ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ƘŀƴŘōƻƻƪ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎtive 
offerings, the selection form with instructions on how to complete it have been provided. Students 
need to download the form and fill it out electronically. They can type directly into the form. Once 
finished these should be submitted through the relevant Compass Learning Task. 
 
Year 10 Course Selection 
 
Our year 10 students have been busy completing a number of Careers lessons in their Humanities 
classes in preparation for subject selection. This has included checking prerequisite subjects for entry 
into university courses. Ms Cerritelli is running Webex meetings with all our year 10 students to 
explain the course selection process. This year students are asked to put in an expression of interest 
for the subjects they would like to choose. This was due back on Tuesday 4th August 2020. This 
information will be used to create the blocks students will then choose their subjects from. While it is 
impossible to eliminate clashes this process aims to reduce these and cater for student choice. It is 
essential that students submit forms on time so that their preferences will be taken into account 
when designing the subject selection blocks. Our school website has recently been updated. More 
resources to help students in their career planning will be added early next week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 

  
                      Meeting with Local MP 

  

Six Class Representatives across several year levels (Anastacia S, Adrian E, Jena S, Julliette T, Mia K 
and Deborah R) attended an online meeting with Bridget Halfpenny MP, the local representative 
for Thomastown.  
 

Students spoke to Bronwyn about a range of topics including the issues facing young people, the 
benefits and challenges of online learning and strategies for developing leadership qualities. All 
students did a fantastic job representing our school and young people more broadly. 
 

Thank you to Mr Tucker for providing this opportunity to our students. 

 
 
 

 YEAR 11 VCAL 
Archway Project 

 

In the very short three weeks of on-site learning, our Year 11 VCAL class began construction work on 
an archway which will be situated at the front of the school.  
 

The students commenced the project by firstly excavating the area and then cementing in the poles 
that will form the base of the archway. Our students showed great application and enthusiasm for 
this hands-on learning opportunity and have begun planning other projects they hope to complete 
around the school. 
 

Thank you to our VCAL teachers and Maintenance and Gardening team who supported our students 
with this project. Once again, another example of our LNSC community working together to support 
the learning of our students. 
 

     



 
 

Fundraiser to Support 

Black Lives Matter Movement 
 

Towards the end of Term 2, several Class Representatives suggested that the school run 
an out of uniform day to raise money in support of the Black Lives Matter movement. 

 
Students suggested several charities that supported this movement in various ways and 
got together to vote on their preferred charity to support through this fundraiser. 

 
On the last day of Term 2, Class Representatives ensured this fundraiser ran smoothly and 
raised $190 for the Indigenous Literacy Foundation. 

 
Well done to all our Class Representatives for helping with this fundraiser and 
special thanks to Jena S and Theresa L who showed great leadership and empathy 
in leading this initiative. 

 

 

First day of Masks 
First day of masks on - team 
champions sticking with the 

rules. Well done guys! 
 

 

LNSC Mathematics: Putting knowledge into practice 
 
Whilst studying the unt of Measurement, our Year 8 students put 
their theory into action by building their own kites. 
 
 

         

Can you link the theoretical 
concepts between 

Mathematics and Physics in 
engineering a kite? 



  
 

Hi Everyone,  
 

Mȅ ƴŀƳŜ ƛǎ 5ƛƻƴ wƻǎǎƛƴƛ ŀƴŘ LΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ƻŦ ŦƛƭƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ tƘƛƭ {ƳŀǊŘŜƴƪŀǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ п ǿŜŜƪǎ 
while he has been on paternity leave. Congratulations to Phil and his wife for their new baby boy. My work in the 
music department has been busy both with connecting and teaching guitar to very enthusiastic and talented 
students and also recording senior VET music students. It has been a pleasure engaging with these talented 
students and can understand why the music department at Lalor North has such a high reputation in the 
community.  
 
The four weeks have passed so incredibly quickly and I wish I could have had more time with everyone at the 
school. It is always inspiring to work with people who know their craft, can connect well with students and their 
peers and are able to impart their knowledge and skills to their students. 
 
Such is the talented music department at the school and working together with them for the past four weeks so 
enjoyable. To Dino Azzollini and also my dad Lou Rossini, thank you for guiding me during this wonderful 
experience.  Finally I would like to give a special thanks to the school principal Vicki Watson for giving me the 
opportunity to work at Lalor North Secondary College. 
 

To everyone my sincere best wishes for the future. Please stay safe and take care of each other.  
Dion Rossini 
 

 

 

 

 

 

To Everyone at 
Lalor North Secondary College, 

 

Thank you all for making my short stay at 
the school so incredibly enjoyable. 

 

From Dion Rossini 

 
 

Thank you Dion for your efforts and  
we look forward to working with you again in the future  

LNSC Principal Leadership Team J 



 

Demonstrating Chemical Reactions during Remote Learning 

Lƴ ¸ŜŀǊ у {ŎƛŜƴŎŜΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎǘǳŘȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨtƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ /ƘŜƳƛŎŀƭ /ƘŀƴƎŜΩ ƻŦ ǎǳōǎǘŀƴŎŜǎΦ ¢ƻ 

support students in their second phase of Remote Learning, I have been performing live 

demonstrations of chemical reactions and the factors that affect them, as per the attached 

photographs. The students will consolidate their knowledge of the unit by doing simple chemical 

reactions at home, by making a variety of polymers, called casein plastic, from mixing different 

milks and vinegars for their assessment task. 

 
Decomposition, or breaking down of copper 
ŎŀǊōƻƴŀǘŜΥ /ǳ/hоόǎύ Ҧ /ǳhόǎύ Ҍ /hнόƎύ 

 

Formation of Silver Iodide, an insoluble solid, by 
a precipitation reaction:  
!Ǝbhо όŀǉύ Ҍ YL όŀǉύ Ҧ !ƎL όǎύ Ҍ KNO3 (aq) 

 
Formation of (brown) Copper by a Single 
Displacement Reaction: 
CŜόǎύ Ҍ /ǳ{hп όŀǉύ Ҧ /ǳόǎύ Ҍ CŜ{hп όŀǉύ 

 
 

How the rate of reaction changes with 
dissolving soluble asprin tablets in hot and cold 
water. Heat increases the rate of reaction. 

 
 

Making a polymer, casein plastic, from full fat milk and white vinegar: 

 
 

Key Dates/Information  

Year 7 Enrolments ς for 2021: Enrolments for 2021 are now open. Please 

contact the school for further information. 

Laptop payments ς These are now due. It would be appreciated if these 

payments can be made up to date as soon as possible. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We can help your child 

Å Enjoy learning at home 

and school 

Å Be a confident learner 

Å Be a successful learner 

Å Reach their goals 

We can help you 

Å Build confidence to 

support your childôs learning at home and at school 

Å Communicate with your childôs teacher and school 

Å Explore your own education options and employment 

aspirations 
 

The Family Learning Support Program (FLSP) is a new service available 

to children and families. From July ï December 2020 we will work with 

families and schools to promote positive education experiences for you 

and your children. We appreciate that your children may need a bit 

more support during COVID-19. 
 
 

If you think this would help your family, please contact 

the Family Learning Support Team at: 

Fitzroy ï  Michael - 0490 856 583 

 

Frankston ï Laura - 0490 856 585 

Family 

Support 

 
Providing support for your 

school-aged child and family. 




